# Germano Family Update

## Looking Behind

The summer came, and the summer quickly left! During the past nine weeks, we hosted an English Kids' camp, and we are thankful for another great summer with the kids. At the end



of the camp, we held a special program, and Tim was able to share the gospel with the campers and their families. Also in July, we hosted our VBS in the church. We had a big group of kids every night, and several of the church members helped us in this outreach! We enjoyed seeing them have an opportunity to serve the Lord in the church. Please pray that we can build off of these two special ministries as we were able to connect with many families in our community. Stephanie also led the first ladies' meeting for the church. God used her as she taught, and the ladies are very excited for future meetings.

## Looking Ahead

We began our adult English classes this past week for the fall semester, and we are thankful for our new students as well as the students who have begun to attend the church. As mentioned above, please pray that we would be able to follow up with those who came to the English camp and VBS as well as reach out to our other students in the fall classes. Pray for the church as there are some of the members and their families who have been walking through difficult days in recent weeks. Pray also for Stephanie and the kids as they began the new school year. Landon is now in fourth grade, and Elena is in second grade!

God bless, The Germanos



#### **Praises:**

- New Visitors
- First Ladies' Meeting
- English Connect Kids' Camp
- VBS
- Renewed visas

#### **Prayer Needs:**

- Growth
- Church
- Outreaches
- Adult English Classes
- New School Year

### Video Update:

 Take a few minutes to view our Germano Minutes on our website or on YouTube!